
 
 
 
 
 
April 28, 2021 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Administrator 
 
Re: Docket No. 20-035-04 

Application of Rocky Mountain Power for Authority to Increase its Retail Electric Utility 
Service Rates in Utah and for Approval of its Proposed Electric Service Schedules and 
Electric Service Regulations 
December 31, 2021 Variance Report 
 

Rocky Mountain Power, a division of PacifiCorp (“Rocky Mountain Power” or “Company”), , 
hereby submits its calendar year 2021 Variance Report to the Public Service Commission of 
Utah  (“Commission”). The Variance Report is required per the Commission’s Order in Docket 
No. 07-035-93 (“2007 GRC”) issued on August 11, 2008. The attached 2021 Variance Report 
compares the calendar year 2021 forecast test period used in the Company’s most recent general 
rate case with the actual information for that same time period and is provided in the format that 
was approved by the Commission in a letter dated December 1, 2008 in the 2007 GRC.  
 
Any questions related to this report can be directed to me at 801-220-4743 or to Jana Saba at 
(801) 220-2823. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Steven R. McDougal 
Managing Director, Revenue Requirement Projects 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities (DPU) 
 Office of Consumer Services (OCS) 
 


